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held on Thursday 14th June 2012 at Corby

Attendees

A separate list of attendees is available on the website.

Apologies 

Peter O’Neill and Ben Smith – Snug Network

Oliver Savage – Climate Action, Leicester City Council

Helen Bartle – Mansfield District Council

Vanessa O’Brien – Lincolnshire County Council

Mandy Findlay and Martin Davis – British Gas

Chloe Hardisty – Leicester City Council

Gale Marriott – Carillion

Richard Chubb - Rutland County Council

Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting held on 16th February 2012 in Nottingham were accepted as a true and accurate record.

Facilitating Green Deal in the region
Arnout Andrews of Verco Global gave a presentation about the East Midlands Green project, which is being managed by Efficiency East Midlands (EEM) with funding from East Midlands Councils.  His presentation is available on the website.  Some brief points are as follows:

- The Green Deal goalposts keep changing and it is very difficult to keep up.

- The EM Green project aims to get the best out of Green Deal for the region.

- EEM is best at procurement and so the project aims to establish three procurement frameworks:

Agents: to maximise ECO funding right through to project management where required

Materials: lower costs, local employment, support SME access

Installers.

- EM Green has developed an action plan, which aims to further develop the project and seek pilot projects.

Providing the Green Deal

Vincent McCabe of Yorkshire Energy Services gave a presentation about YES’s Green Deal aspirations.    His presentation is available on the website.  Some brief points are as follows:

- YES is one of the original 22 signatories to the Green Deal Finance Company

- The GD Finance Company probably won’t be ready for the October launch

- The whole financial aspect is still not clear.  The interest rate is a problem as is the issue of State Aid.

City Electrical Factors

CEF sponsored the meeting.  Ken Howard spoke about CEF’s nationwide branch network and the various ways in which the company has worked with LAs to reduce energy consumption both in-house and in their social housing provision.

Eli Ward of Tamlite Lighting (a CEF company) spoke about energy efficient lighting for LAs and in social housing.

Jim Grant of M2 Electrical (A CEF company) spoke about voltage optimisation for LAs and in social housing.

Warmfront Update
Gale Marriott of Carillion Energy Services was unable to attend the meeting but her colleague, Gavin McAuley gave the update in her place.  Warmfront is available up until March 2013.  There is a small marketing budget available and Gavin encouraged LAs to work with them to promote the scheme.  They would like to undertake some targeted mailouts. Timescales are greatly improved. Although the official line is that it still takes five months from referral to installation, actual timescales are more like two months. With the summer months upon us it is even more important to get more referrals.

National CAN update

The LGA is holding a workshop on Climate Local (the new Nottingham Declaration) on 20th June in London.  Pippa is attending this on behalf of the EMCAN secretariat and will report back.

The next national CAN conference is being held in Chelmsford on 18th June.

The new national CAN chair and vice chair are Colin Anderson and Paul Maplethorpe

LA’s updates from around the region

Lincolnshire – Sean Johnson reported that the HELP insulation scheme is now suspended but that 15,000 measures were installed over an 18-month period.

Derby City Council - Richard Murrell reported that his department is busy with CESP schemes, their CERT insulation scheme and a private sector solid wall insulation scheme.  They have also received ERDF funding for to provide energy efficiency advice to SMEs.

Rutland – Isabel Clarke provided an update on the Rutland Energy Action project, which saw over 200 energy audits conducted in a two-month period by Change Agents.  The project was jointly funded through their LSP and from the Department of Health’s Warm Homes Healthy People Fund.  The majority of recipients needed help to understand their heating controls.  The project also helped to train 30 frontline staff to provide general advice.

Northamptonshire – Simon Winch reported that the Northants Warm Homes insulation scheme provided through the Snug Network is now free.  Northants Warm Homes continues to keep a watching brief on Green Deal.

Leicester Energy Agency – Darsh Chauhan reported that there is an underspend of ERDF funding in the East Midlands.  More funds are to be announced in October for projects to run until 2015.  Details are available on the Department for Communities and Local Government website.  Darsh will try to find out more details and circulate via CAN.

Date of next meeting and suggestions for venues

The next EMCAN meeting will take place on 20th September.  A venue is required, preferably free of charge.  EMCAN has not met in Derbyshire for some time, but if a venue is not available then it is likely to take place in Leicester.

